OSM Monthly update January 2024:

Brethren – As is usually the case there was only one Conclave meeting in December - at Phoenix Conclave on the 11th of December.

This was a rather special occasion with the final Provincial Visit of the year and the Induction of a new Candidate!

I would like to welcome Brothers Shaun Churm on his Induction into the Order and I am sure that he will quickly progress and become an active member of the Conclave.

There were 30 Brethren present to witness an excellent ceremony – and once again Very Worthy Brother John Proctor delivered a faultless explanation of the signs and secrets.



11.12.23 – Pheonix Conclave Bro Shaun Churm on his Induction – together with the Supreme Ruler Wy Bro James Marrison, the PGSR and the Deputy PGSR.

This meeting signalled the start of the festive break and I hope that everyone has enjoyed a Merry and Peaceful Christmas. I wish you and your families a Happy, Healthy, and Prosperous New Year ahead.

January 2024:

There are three Conclave meetings taking place within the Province during January

- The Consecration of the Denis Slights Conclave (North and East Yorkshire) at Goole Masonic Hall on the 17th of January.
- The Grand Visitor will be attending the meeting of Dore Conclave on the 29th of January, and

• Skyrack Conclave meets on the 31st of January.

Please brethren if you are able, support them these special events.

Future Events

- Provincial Sunday Lunch 4th February 2024 at Batley Masonic Hall.
- The annual meeting of Provincial Grand Conclave will be at Tapton Hall on Saturday the 24th of February 2024

Yours in the friendship of the Order.

